
Our Acknowledgement

1

Honoring the Legacy of Mrs. Surbhi Jain, IES, Joint Secretary, 
Ministry of Finance

It is with deep sorrow that we acknowledge the untimely and tragic passing of Mrs. Surbhi 
Jain, IES, Joint Secretary, Department of Economic Affairs, Ministry of Finance, earlier this 
week.

The Indian capital markets will remain ever grateful for her outstanding contributions. On 
behalf of the FICCI Capital Markets Committee, I extend our heartfelt condolences to her 
family, friends, and colleagues during this time of profound loss.

Mrs. Jain will be remembered as a true friend of the markets—a pragmatic, dedicated, and 
insightful officer. In our many interactions with her, she provided thoughtful guidance to 
FICCI’s Capital Markets Committee and frequently engaged with our members. Whether 
dealing with routine matters or complex issues, she was always receptive, logical, and 
committed to supporting what was right.

Her warm personality was reflected in her love for music. A visit to her office often came 
with the gentle accompaniment of soft music playing in the background—a small but 
memorable reflection of her gracious demeanor.

May the Almighty bless her soul and give strength to her loved ones in this time of 
immense grief.

Sunil Sanghai
Chair – FICCI National Committee on Capital Markets
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